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This document contains the Habitats Directive Screening Determination of Cork County Council in 
respect of proposed Public Toilets, Kinsale.   
 

Name of the project 
Kinsale Public Toilets, Town-Plots, Kinsale  
 
Description of the project  
 

• The installation of two number unisex public toilets and one number disabled access public 
toilet and storeroom within existing building footprint at Town-Plots; 

• Conservation works to existing stone walls; and 
• Roofing works to extent of existing building and any ancillary works necessary for the 

provision of public toilets.  
 
Name and location of EU sites subject to screening  
 
There are no EU sites located within 5km of this proposed development and no physical, 
hydrological or other ecological connectivity has been identified linking the development site to 
any such site.  No potential pathways for impact to any EU sites have been identified. 
 
Is the project directly connected with or necessary to the management of the sites listed above? 
No. 
 
Describe how the project (alone or in combination) is likely to affect the Natura 2000 Site. 
 
No potential for impact to any EU site identified. 
       
Overall conclusion 
In accordance with Section 177S of the Planning and Development Act 2000 (as amended) it is 
concluded that the proposed project does not pose a risk of causing significant negative any EU site 
for the following reasons: 
 
There are no EU sites located within 5km of this proposed development and no physical, 
hydrological or other ecological connectivity has been identified linking the development site to 
any such site.  No potential pathways for impact to any EU sites have been identified. 
 
It is therefore determined that a Stage 2 Appropriate Assessment under Section 177V of the 
Planning and Development Act 2000 is not required. 
 

 


